
 

 

  Our Lady of Peace  Council #5726             November/December 2017 

        KNIGHT’S 

 news 

2017-2018 Executive 
Grand Knight              Mark Joevenazzo         432-0143      Deputy G K             David Pittman             327-4819 
Treasurer                       Patrick Johnston          381-8599      Recorder                 Rory Wright                380-6614 
Chancellor                     John Calpas                  320-1774      Advocate                 Ray Viel                       380-6460 
Warden                           Joe Chenier                  320-2324     Inside Guard Al Laronde                  327-0364 
Outside Guard               Justin Dormer            329-0799        Trustees-  3 years    Ed Hamel                  795-0284 
                                                                                                                   2 years Ken Tratch                  328-6275 
                                                                                                       1 year John Murray                328-5842 
        Appointed  Officers                                                        Chaplain              VACANT                                           
Financial Secretary       Peter Lilienthal            308-4005      Lecturer              Al Laplante                  328-1153 
Bingo Team               Pat Johnston                 381-8599      Insurance Agent     Anthony Rodzinyak    894-1053 
Clubhouse Manager     Ben Rainault             328-6101 

2425~12th Avenue South 
Lethbridge, Alberta, T1K 0P4  

E-MAIL Address:   kofc5726@shaw.ca 
Phone 403-328-5938 

 

G R A N D  K N I G H T ’ S  M E S S A G E  
  

  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vivat Jesus! 
Grand Knight 

Mark Joevenazzo 

 

 As I approach the half  way point on my first year’s journey as Grand Knight I must say it 
has been a very humbling experience up to this point. I have been told by many people that 
this will be a learning year and yes!...That's exactly what it has been. I will say the help I have 
received from the executive and all of  our council members has been greatly appreciated…
Thank you all!  I would like to say a big thank you to Deputy Grand Knight Brother Dave 
Pittman for looking after our October General Meeting at a moment’s notice when I was 
unable to attend due to health issues. 
 

I am looking forward to our installation of  officers that will be taking place on November 

16, 2017. With a few new faces on the executive this year I feel this will be a great oppor-

tunity for all council members to come out and officially meet their council executive.  

We will hope to see many Brother Knights at our Councils Annual Christmas Party coming 

up on Dec 1, 2017. Please see the note in the newsletter for more information. 

Since this is our November/December Newsletter. and we are heading into the holiday   

season my family would like to take this opportunity to wish all of  my Brother Knights and 

their families a very blessed and joyous Christmas. 
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COUNCIL MEETING 
November/December 

 
  Executive Meetings  

1st Tuesday of the Month 
 

General  Meeting 
2nd Tuesday of the month 

Changes in by-laws Dec 12th  
 
  Please mark your calendar and 

come out and support   
 

                                    IN MEMORIAM 
 

 Eternal rest grant onto them Lord and may perpetual  
                           light shine upon them 
 
                           May they rest in peace. 
 
        Our sympathy and condolences go out to the 
                         families of  our deceased  
                              Brothers Knights                      
                                                                            Michael John “Jack” Kinahan 
                                                                                                   Born June 27th, 1926 
                                                            Deceased September 24, 2017 

Sick and Distressed Members 

 

Your visits and prayers are appreciated 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Bro. Gerry Hunn     

    Bro. Bill Gejdos 
              Bro. Adolf Gruss 

     
         

 We pray for all sick Brother Knights  
       and their spouses. 

    May they return to good health. 

 Pancake Breakfast  
Sunday November 12, 2017   

        Come out and support after 9.00 AM Mass 
in the church hall at  

Our Lady of Assumption Church 
Coordinated by: 

Brothers Manfred Poehlmann  
 And  

   Bro. Mark Joevenazzo 
And 

Council# 5726 
Volunteers 
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Upcoming events 

~  Council #5726 GREY CUP PARTY  ~ 

                                           Sunday,  November 26th 
                                           “Annual Grey Cup Party” 

Make your fortune by participating  in our various  
.25 cent  pools!  

Come and enjoy Chili, coleslaw and buns and the Grey Cup game 
with Brother Knights and their spouses..  

Cost $5.00 per person 
     Doors will open 1 hour prior to game.  

Game in Ottawa this year celebrating Canada’s  
150th Anniversary 

 Memorial Mass November 8th  

  Our Lady of the Assumption Church    7:00pm 

                             Hosted by Council #1490 

All Knights of  Columbus members, spouses and  
              widows are encouraged to attend. 
 
    Our Lady of  Peace Council #5726,  
        deceased members this past year 
                 Brothers  Frank Bartosek, Michael John ”Jack” Kinahan,  
                                             and Peter Wagner 

  
 

  KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS  CHRISTMAS PARTY 
ASUMPTION CHURCH HALL 

Friday December  1st 
Cocktails 5.30     Dinner 6.30 PM 

  Roast Turkey with all the trimmings 
DANCE TO THE GOOD OLD TIME MUSIC  

OF THE GOODTIMERS 
 

CHRISTMAS DRAWS WILL BE MADE THROUGHOUT 
THE EVENING 

GET YOUR NAME IN THE “BARREL” 
TICKETS $25.00         (only 120 available) 

 
Call 

 Ed Hamel   403-795-0284 
Alex Misak  403-328-4522 
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 Feast Night 
Clubhouse 

Friday November 24/17 
Memories of  St. Petersburg 

               Presented by:  
Ken and Kathy Tratch  when they 

took their trip. 
 

 Lecturer Al Laplante 

 “60” Plus   
Socials 
 November 2nd & 16th 
December 7th & 21st 

Clubhouse 
 

What do you think of  
our Bingo caller??? 

   
 

Christmas Dinner  
December 11th 

Details to follow. 
 

Membership 
Contact Don Olson 403 329 8460 

 
 
 
 

Ed Hamel - President. 
  

 Remembrance 
day 

 
  

Let us not forget  
our fallen brothers,  
relatives and friends   

 
November 11th. 

 

  Installation of  officers  
   

      Thursday November 16, 2017 
Meet in the Clubhouse at 7:00pm 

Ceremony at 7:30pm 
 

Installation will be held in 
Assumption Church with  

District Deputy  
Rick  LaValley Officiating 

 
Refreshments to Follow in 

the Clubhouse 
 

Come out Meet Your New 
Executive 

 
All Members and Spouses 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                
 
 
           This is how close the fire came to the camp. 
We were told the wind shifted and started to come off the 
                            lake at the last minute. 
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From the Desk of your Financial Secretary; 
Brothers, another calendar year is winding down and so it is time to reminisce about what has happened over the 
year 2017.  
For me, it was a very hectic year as we sold our house in Colorado Springs on January 2nd and moved here to 
Lethbridge on March 6th. Cyndi also started work that day as the Parish Sacramental Preparation Coordinator. 
Just one year ago, if someone had said that I would be living in Lethbridge and as busy as I am, I would have 
laughed. Little did we realize that when He sets a course in motion, it is best to buckle in and ride it. Teaching 
three nights a week for Cyndi and coordinating all the paperwork for the Council is indeed keeping my hands 
from being idle. 
Anyways, on to the real news. Billing season is just around the corner and I want to remind everyone that you do 
not need to wait until you receive the bill to pay your dues. $32 for regular members and $10 for Honorary mem-
bers. In the case of the Snowbirds, if you want to pay before you head south, I will gladly place your account in 
order before you leave. I will then issue your travel card when the billing cycle commences. This will help the 
Council maintain good records and save me postage as I will not need to send out the actual billing notice (or sec-
ond notice if you happen to be away). 
The other item that I need all Council members to help with is the Annual Survey of Fraternal Activity. Each Jan-
uary, I need to file a form which shows how much volunteer time our Council has provided. With the dues no-
tice, I will be sending out a small form 1728A which will allow you to report what you have done over the year, 
but just to make sure you get it, I am also publishing it here in the newsletter. Please complete it and drop it off at 
the clubhouse, mail it in or email me. Make sure your name is on it so I don’t duplicate. For 4th Degree members, 
you will need to fill one out for the Assembly as well so don’t double count. For everyone, the time spent in the 
activities includes family members if they were helping out on a Knight’s event. A small effort from you now will 
help me immensely in January and I thank you. 
All in all, we will be edging closer to Advent as you read this, so I wish you all the best of the 
season and hope that His plan for you includes some down time to enjoy with family. 
Vivat Jesus (Jesus Lives) 
 
                                                                                                                          Pete Lilienthal 
                                                                                                                    Financial Secretary 
                                                                                                                    FS.5726@shaw.ca 
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 November 
And  

December 

November 1 Wednesday   Bingo  5:00 PM  Winners 

November 1 Wednesday All Saint’s Day Mass 7:00 PM Assumption Church 

November 3 Friday   K of C Social  5:00 PM  K of C Clubhouse 

November 7 Tuesday   K of C Executive Meeting  7:45 PM  K of C Clubhouse 

 November 8        Wednesday  K of C Memorial Mass 7.00 PM Assumption Church 

November 10 Friday K of C Social 5:00 PM K of C Clubhouse 

November 11  Saturday Remembrance Day    

November 12 Sunday K of C Pancake Breakfast 10:00AM Assumption Hall 

November 14 Tuesday   K of C General Meeting  7:45 PM  K of C Clubhouse 

November 16 Thursday  Installation of Officers  7:30 PM  Assumption Church 

November 17 Friday  K of C Social  - Cancelled   

November 24 Friday K of C Feast Knight 5: 00 PM K of C Clubhouse 

November 26  Sunday K of C Grey Cup Party  K of C Clubhouse 

December 1 Friday K of C Christmas Party 5:30 PM Assumption Hall 

December 5   Tuesday K of c Executive Meeting 7:45 PM K of C Clubhouse 

December 6  Wednesday Bingo 5:00 PM  Winners 

December 8 Friday K of C Social 5:00 PM K of C Clubhouse 

December 12 Tuesday K of C General Meeting 7:45 PM K of C Clubhouse 

December 15 Friday K of C Social 5:00 PM K of C Clubhouse 

December 22 Friday K of C Social 5:00 PM K of C Clubhouse 

December 25 Monday Christmas Day   

December 29 Friday K of C Social 5:00 PM K of C Clubhouse 

   Knights of  Columbus in Business 
Sudden Shock Electric Ltd. Master Electrician Brother Andy Gruninger  Phone 403-330-


